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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd April 2017
Present:


Zena Ellis


Chairman


Andy Reid


Secretary

Phil Nitchen


Mens Captain


Christine Lathwell 
Ladies Captain


Dave Debnam


Andy Ward

Helen Morris


Thom Darby

John Chapman


Mark Layzell

1 Chairman’s Comments
March saw our club winning Luton Sports Network Best Sports Club in Luton and Rob Barnes winning Luton Sports person of the year! This is awesome news and something we should all be very proud of well done all! The celebrations continued the following evening with our annual awards. Thank you all who came, it was fantastic to celebrate so many successes and achievements over 2016! Thank you also to those who helped on the night, Ben for the setup and PA system, Cheryl and Richard for the delicious food, Tony for taking some great photographs, Alistair from Willow for speaking to us all and the rest of the committee for their help, support and helium balloon blowing expertise. 

Following celebrations it has been a hectic month for many members, with long runs, races and maranoia dominating. Well done all those members who have already achieved some fantastic PBs and those who have run their first 10K this month - well done, there is no turning back now!

Good luck to all those with races coming up we are looking forward to hearing all about how you get on. The best advice I ever received was from Nick Crane to trust your training, wise words I think.
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2 Apologies
Chris Green, Miriam Linforth
3  Previous Minutes
The minutes for March were accepted.
4  Matters Arising
Discussion about whether to have club Quiz nights again.
Online renewals of club membership. It was decided that it would not be possible for all this year. To be looked at next year.

London Marathon coach. Due to the small numbers of runners needing a coach we will join up with Boxfit on their coach. Cost to be £20 to Boxfit and the club will charge runners £10 each and £15 each for supporters. The club will subsidise the difference.

Social run will be on the 15th May. It will be a 5ml run with a cut off shorter 5K run for those that wish.
Club championship awards will be presented at the Club socials this year.
5  Secretary’s Report

The Membership renewals are continuing on club nights.

An announcement will be made that renewals must be completed by the end of April.

Thom suggested a spreadsheet showing how runners became a member to assess the Beginners course.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash £
Bank £
of which was Striders:£p and Charity:£p
Chris was ill for the committee meeting date so figures were not available.
7  Running Report
Running Report for March 2017 by Phil Nitchen

It’s the time of the year when the spring marathon build up races come thick and fast and so do the shiny new PB’s. There has been lot’s of fantastic running and Striders vests have been plentiful at the local races and beyond.

Firstly I would like to add a run that was missed from last month’s report. Kieran Fitzpatrick visited the land of the rising sun and ran a negative split at the Tokyo marathon in a brilliant time of 4.53.48 on the 26th of February.

05th March

I start the March races at the very windy Mk festival of running, where Liz Rollinson set a new female V45 club record in the 20 mile race, finishing in a speedy time of 2.34.14, well done Liz. Also in the 20 mile, there were PB’s for Alan Barry 2.20.39 and Martin Smith 3.21.41. Special mention goes to Tony Riley who although he didn’t manage a PB, he did finish 1st in the V70 age group. In the half marathon Ellie Ballinger managed to get a PB of 2.03.06.

11th and 12th march

On the 11th, our new women’s captain Christine Lathwell led by example at the British masters championship, by winning gold in the 1500 metres in the V40 category, in a rapid time of 5.07. At Luton Parkrun there were PB’s for Pat Blessing in 19.41, Christian Bredenkamp in 21.25, Donna Wigget in 30.58 and Robert Barnes broke the sound barrier, finishing in 17.18. Martin West ventured to Aylesbury and got a PB of 23.56

On the 12th we had a few striders pretending to be race cars at the Silverstone half marathon. Vanessa Thompson ran a fantastic race to gain a new PB of 1.45.20. It seemed to be a harrowing experience for Stuart Harries, who commented that he is now ‘officially a broken down old wreck’. I think his beard gave him magical running powers, time to put the razor back in the cabinet maybe Stuart? Also at Silverstone, the machine that is Tony Riley finished 2nd in his age group. Elsewhere Ellie Ballinger ran her first 20 mile race in Lydd in an excellent time of 3.29.54.

18th and 19th march

On the 18th Christine Lathwell continued to smash it in the masters, by finishing 2nd in the V40 category at the British Masters cross country championships. Philip Davies ran a PB of 2.32.50 at the Ashridge boundary run. There was also the 100th running of Luton Parkrun, I was unable to attend myself, but I have seen the photos and everyone looked fantastic in their costumes and make up. Well done to Dawn Boon who managed a PB of 30.12 and Rob Barnes again smashing out another PB of 17.01.

On the 19th we had a good turnout at the Welwyn Half, everyone had good runs in windy conditions, and on a course that is a lot more testing than the description of ‘gently undulating’ suggests. Pat Blessing ran a superb time, setting a new PB of 1.30.01, like a fine wine Pat just gets better with age. Also on this day we saw Lucinda Philpott run her first 10k race in a time of 1.18.24 at the Leighton 10k. Well done Lucinda, you have come a long way since the beginner’s course last year.

25th and 26th March.

On the 25th we saw Mark Layzell scrubbing up well as wonder woman at Bushy Parkrun, where he ran his 50th Parkrun a day before his 50th birthday. Well done mark.

The 26th saw the running of the Sandy 10, at which Christine Lathwell capped off an amazing month by finishing 1st in the V35 category with a 4 minute PB of 1.05.48 and Chris Lamont came 2nd in the V60 category.  Rob Barnes ran a PB of 1.34.15 at the Kingston 16.2 mile breakfast run, finishing in 2nd place.

April see's the bulk of the spring marathons take place, good luck to everyone running one, I know how much hard work and dedication goes into the training. We also have a couple of our club championship races, the Oakley 20 and the Flitwick 10k, hopefully we'll have a good turn out at both these races. Good luck to any one running any race in April. I myself will be up to me neck in dirty nappies and reflux, so will be running the London marathon for a break. This is me first punt at writing a running report, I hope you have enjoyed reading it and if I have missed anyone out, I apologise.

8 Strider of the Month 
Christine Lathwell
Lu Philpott

Martin Smith
9 Welcoming Newcomers
Are we going to promote the Beginners Course? Yes flyers will be produced and distributed generally and at the Park Run.
10 Next Social 

Will be on the 27th April
 Suggestions
None

A.O.B.

The Lockup is to be cleaned up and tidied up on Saturday 15th April. Help needed.

We are to lose our Treasurer! The Greens are going to move to Devon. We need to encourage members to apply to take over the position.

A 3k time trial is to be held to  get a team for the Fairland Relays.
Zena will chase up ATW re the Striders Race as we have heard nothing from them.

Mark L asked whether we can improve the club website.

Thom asked if we can have a beginners track session.
Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on  8th May 2017
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